22 June 2012: Resolution Calling for the Reinstatement of President Sullivan
The General Faculty Council is both gravely concerned by the actions of the Board of Visitors surrounding the resignation of President Sullivan, and greatly impressed by the united and firm resolve of the UVa faculty and wider community during the current situation.
We strongly support and reaffirm our endorsement of the Faculty Senate's June 17 resolution and June 21 statement.
The Council acknowledges with appreciation the vice rector's resignation, and the Board's agreement to convene an open meeting in order to address the reinstatement of the president. We commend Dean Carl Zeithaml for suspending negotiations with the Board regarding his status as interim president.
We believe the Board has failed to act in the best interest of the University. We also believe that Rector Dragas' statements fail to justify President Sullivan's forced resignation and the process by which it was accomplished. Furthermore, installing an interim president and searching for a new president will hinder rather than help the University respond to the challenges it faces.
Therefore, it is resolved, that the General Faculty Council:
1. Expresses its strong support of President Sullivan,
2. Expresses its lack of confidence in the Rector and the Board of Visitors,
3. Requests that the Board of Visitors provide a clear and coherent explanation of its reasons for securing and accepting President Sullivan's resignation, for the process by which it did so, and for selecting an interim president without faculty consultation,
4. Requests faculty representation as voting members on the Board of Visitors, and a review and restructuring of the Board to better represent a cross-section of constituencies within the University,
5. Urges the Board to act forthwith to prevent further damage to the University community by reinstating President Sullivan on Tuesday, June 26th, and
6. Requests the resignation of Rector Dragas from the Board of Visitors.
We look forward to working with all who love, support, and respect the University to restore our community of trust.
This resolution was adopted in an open meeting of the General Faculty Council on June 22, 2012. The General Faculty Council represents 1750 non-tenure-track faculty and members of the senior professional research staff.
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